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F ormer Tourism Commissioner
Mr Philip Yung just took up his new post as Permanent Secretary 

for Commerce and Economic Development (Commerce, Industry and 
Tourism) in late December. During his tenure as Commissioner, which 
lasted close to five years, he cared very much about industry mem-
bers and resolved many problems for the industry, for which the 
TIC is very grateful. We hope he will continue to give us support in 
his new capacity. Miss Cathy Chu, the new Commissioner, also took 
up her position in late December. The TIC will work closely with 
her for the regulation of the industry.
    It is not uncommon for Hong Kong’s receiving agents to have dis-
covered that they were unable to contact the tour operators in Shenzhen 
whenever there were problems for the tours from Shenzhen received by 
them, thus hurting the interests of the visitors. After many months of dis-
cussion between the Shenzhen Municipal Bureau of Culture, Sport and 
Tourism and the TIC, it has been decided that a Dedicated Email System 
(DES) for Tours from Shenzhen to Hong Kong will be put in place with 
effect from 1 January 2015. Under the DES, both Shenzhen’s and Hong 
Kong’s travel agents are required to set up dedicated email accounts for 
sending and receiving information on tour groups in the hope of ensur-
ing that unqualified travel agents in Shenzhen will find it hard to organise 
Hong Kong-bound tours, thereby helping the industry grow healthily (see 
Directive No. 222 for details).
    Although available data for the last quarter of this year includes only 
October and November, we may still predict the industry’s performance 
for the whole year. As the outbound levy amount for these two months 
decreased by about 13% year on year, the yearly amount for 2014 is likely 
to be slightly smaller than that for 2013. As for the number of mainland 
inbound tours registered with the TIC, there was an unexpectedly stun-
ning 81% increase for October and November, and therefore this year 
should fare better than last year. Whereas ups and downs are normal 
for business, fine services delivered by members should not have 
any ups and downs.
    The Occupy movement of the last two to three months has had some 
influence on the business of members. To show its concern about mem-
bers, the Board of Directors has decided to refund the annual subscription 
for 2014/2015 without waiting for the year to end. The refund cheques will 

soon be sent to members. 
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